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MINUTES
HULL CONTRIBUTORY RETIREMENT BOARD MEETING
April 28, 2020
 

The regular meeting of the Hull Contributory Retirement Board, duly posted to be held in Town Hall, Hull, MA on the above date was called to order at 9:01 a.m. Present were, Members, Eileen White and Mike Buckley and Retirement Administrator Lauren Durham. Greg Galvin, Brian Thompson, participated via Remote Participation due to relaxed open meeting law. Jay King was absent.
The Chair announced the guidelines for this relaxed open meeting. All votes will take place via Roll call vote and all participating and non-participating  member must be announced. 

Participants of the meeting are: Mike Buckley, Eileen White, Greg Galvin, Brian Thompson, Terenzio Volpicelli, Francesco Daniele, Emily Greene, Paul Todisco and administrator Lauren Durham.

Non- participants are Jay King.

PRIT Annual Investment Update:

Francesco Daniele, Emily Greene and Paul Todisco presented the Annual Investment Update and reviewed the approved asset allocations for 2020. Francesco began by reviewing the current operations within PRIT stating that under the current circumstances, PRIT is fully functioning and fully operational. He continued by discussing current market volatility. Next he reviewed current organizational tasks. He expanded upon the additions made at PRIM over the last year and the value add to the system. Greg Galvin expressed concern with increasing cost to the system by adding these employees. Both Francesco an Paul responded that the increase to the staffing levels is in response to audit recommendations and that the current size of the staff vs. the funds that are managed and the complexities of the portfolio requires them to have some depth. They are making an investment in people in order to get the most talented, innovative people at PRIM. Paul continued that PRIM has decided to not make any changes to asset allocations for 2020 from 2019. PRIT was prepared for the worst not knowing it was coming so quickly. He continued that volatility is still high and recovery still unknown. Francesco closed by reminding the Board that if any member is looking for educational credits, PERAC has approved the most recent PRIM Board Meeting for credits. He will e-mail the link as well as directions for getting credit later today.

The Board thanked the presenters for their time, and agreed that in the current market, all that can be done is wait it out.
Minutes:

Eileen White made a motion, seconded by Greg Galvin to approve the minutes from March 24, 2020 regular Board meeting as presented.
Call Vote: Greg Galvin- Yes, Eileen White- Yes, Brian Thompson- Yes, Mike Buckley- Yes. Unanimously Voted Roll.
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Payments:
Greg Galvin made a motion to approve and sign the Payroll Warrant for April 2020, and the Bill Warrant for April 2020, seconded by Eileen White.
Call Vote: Greg Galvin- Yes, Eileen White- Yes, Brian Thompson- Yes, Mike Buckley- Yes. Unanimously Voted Roll.
Mike Buckley authorized $325,000.00 to be liquidated from PRIT in order to fund April payroll on April 27, 2020.
Payroll Chages:

The Board has been notified of the death of John Zullo on April 2, 2020. Mr. Zullo retired on August 21, 1988 under Superannuation; Option B. Due to the length of retirement there is no annuity to be paid out. Final Payment in the amount of $167.95 will be issued in April. 

Accidental Disability Application:
Greg Galvin made a motion to take advantage of PERAC’s decision to relax requirements relative to in-person medical examinations. They may now take place by records review or teleconferencing with the agreement of the member, retirement board, employer and the medical panel. The member must agree to an alternative review and then PERAC will reach out to retirement board and/or employer. Brian Thompson seconded. 
Call Vote: Greg Galvin- Yes, Eileen White- Yes, Brian Thompson- Yes, Mike Buckley- Yes. Unanimously Voted Roll.
Review/Discussion:

The Board was notified that the 2020 Spring MACRS conference has been cancelled.
The Board reviewed the prepared 2019 Annual Statement of the Financial Conditions of the Hull Retirement System- due May 1, 2020. Lauren Durham notified the Board that PERAC will accept the annual statement without signature until all signatures can be obtained, then should be re-submitted. Greg Galvin asks if PERAC will accept e-signatures.

Brian Thompson made a motion, seconded by Eileen White to approve the 2019 Annual Statement as presented.
Call Vote: Greg Galvin- Yes, Eileen White- Yes, Brian Thompson- Yes, Mike Buckley- Yes. Unanimously Voted Roll.
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Due to the current economic climate, the Board understands the Town may be feeling some economic impact and would like to lessen the burden if possible. Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by Eileen White, to petition PERAC to 

level the funding for FY21 to the FY20 amount. This would be a payment in the 
amount of $4,063,969 instead of $4,226,224.

Roll Call Vote: Greg Galvin- Yes, Eileen White- Yes, Brian Thompson- Yes, Mike Buckley- Yes. Unanimously Voted Roll.
Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by Eileen White, to authorize the town to make payments for FY21 appropriation over the period of 6 months without any interest penalty.

Roll Call Vote: Greg Galvin- Yes, Eileen White- Yes, Brian Thompson- Yes, Mike Buckley- Yes. Unanimously Voted Roll.
Updates:

Old Business:
The Board was updated again on the status of the Hull Housing Authority not submitting correct deductions for their 1 employee since March 2019. Greg Galvin recommends sending a letter to the Housing Authority oversight authority in order to have the deductions properly sent over. Lauren will request Michael Sacco draft a demand letter to the Executive Director of the Hull Housing Authority and cc- the oversight authority as well has Hull Board of Selectmen.

New Business:
After some discussion of the timing of the Annual Affidavit mailing, Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by Eileen White to waive the 2020 Annual Affidavits. 

Roll Call Vote: Greg Galvin- Yes, Eileen White- Yes, Brian Thompson- Yes, Mike Buckley- Yes. Unanimously Voted Roll.
Lauren will send out a mass mailing to all retirees to inform them of this change for 2020 as well as update the website to reflect this.

Active member statements will be sent as normal.

The Board reviewed the PRIT Statement for March 2020 and the Trial Balances for January and February 2020.
Informational Mail:
· PERAC Memo #20/2020- Coronavirus Update
· PERAC Memo #21/2020- Post Retirement Restrictions During State of Emergency
· PRIT Fund Performance Slides
· M.  Sacco Memo re: PERAC Memo #20/2020
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The Board’s next scheduled meeting is for Tuesday, May 26, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. In the Selectman’s Meeting Room. Meeting adjourned: ____10:28______
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